NOTES TO FILE
Meeting with Kenya Forest Service, Nairobi, 28th July 2009

Richard Kaguamba, UNEP/DEPI

 At the invitation from the Director of Kenya Forest Service ( main government body responsible for forestry in Kenya) I participated in a one day meeting at their HQ in Nairobi.  Main agenda was the development of a national REDD framework.  GoK is anticipating  USD 200,000 from FCPF  whose proceeds will finance the development of a readiness plan.

Highlights:

·  Kenya Forest Service (KFS) is leading this process on behalf of GoK. The mandate to do so was delegated to them by the National Environment Management Authority (another para government body) who are the official government focal point for climate change issues and the global processes associated with it.

· A small group is being formed to prepare the terms of reference for a REDD Steering Committee

· The same group with prepare ToR for a National REDD Working Group.

· The National REDD Steering Committee will provide policy guidance and coordination for the various inter/intra sectoral REDD activities. Membership for this committee will come from government ministries (forestry,environment, agriculture, local government, energy), NGOs ( WWF,KFWG),  private sector and research bodies such as local universities.

· Membership for the National REDD Working Group will be from above institutions. The ToR , however, will be different and will include; developing the organizational structure for preparation of the REDD Readiness activities and a resultant REDD proposal to World Bank ( a template is available for this)..

· Agreed that UNDP/UNEP will participate in the steering committee. Two colleagues from UNDP office in Nairobi attended.

NEXT STEPS -  (I)The small group initiated by KFS will now  write up the terms of reference for the 2 committees and will circulate for comments. 

(II) Committee members will be appointed by their respective institutions 

(iii) a stakeholder sensitization/consultative meeting will be organized once funds are received. 

I presented the UNREDD to the group and explained the collaborative approaches with FCPF.

The KFS Director asked for any support that UNEP can provide to help them think through the process for preparing   a national REDD framework. However, he did not express any specific areas of the REDD process where he would like UNEP inputs.He requested that a UNREDD presentation be made to the National REDD Committees once the working individuals are identified.

In a separate meeting with the Director he  requested UNEP support to:

 (1). prepare an Annual  Forest Status Report 

(2) develop capacity  of Protected Area/ Forest Area Management to carry out  carbon accounting and monitoring 

(3) piloting of private sector engagement through forest management concessioning

